
 

                                                                                    

     

LEAF SEASON 
 

      The 2023 leaf collection from the roadway gutter area will commence on October 30th, 2023 

and continue through December 15th, 2023.  Residents are asked at that time to rake leaves into 

the street 4”-6” from the curb to allow for drainage.  Crews will pick up the leaves on scheduled 

street cleaning days depending on weather conditions.  Piles of leaves will not be picked up if 

they contain branches, grass, brush, stones, or garbage.   

 

IF YOU HAVE ANY ADDITIONAL LEAVES, BAG THEM FOR DISPOSAL ON YOUR 

SECOND GARBAGE DAY (COLLECTION DAY ONLY) AS ONE OF YOUR THREE (3) 

PIECES OF BULK. 

VEGETATIVE WASTE 

ORDINANCE 261-6 & 261-16 

Vegetative waste includes grass, branches, and leaves.  

Tree branch bundles should meet the following criteria to be placed at the curb for bulk pick up: 

• Weigh no more than fifty (50) pounds. 

• Maximum four (4) feet in length. 

• Each branch should be ten (10) inches or less in diameter (includes trucks and stumps) 

• Should be tied and bundled. 

 

All other vegetative waste must be placed in biodegradable paper bags when placed at the curb 

for bulk pick up. Free leaf bags provided by Department of Public Works. 

 

                        For more important service-related information please visit our website 

www.hillsidenj.us or download the Hillside NJ App from Google Play or App Store. 

                                                      

http://www.hillsidenj.us/


Additional Services 

• Bulk Items: The collection of bulk waste from residential curbside consists of major 

household appliances, refrigerators (doors removed), washer, dryer and latex paint if 

solidified in an opened can. 

• Mattresses/ Box springs: 

All mattresses and box springs must be cover completely in plastic and discarded for bulk day 

pick up. Please notify DPW before placing mattresses curbside, (973) 926-1110. 

• Snow Removal: 

During snow days please do not shovel snow into the street. No parking on snow routes during 

snowfall. Please try and park in driveway when possible. Residential sidewalks must be cleared 

of snow within 12 hours of finished snowfall. It is against the law to use any object to hold a 

parking spot on a public street. Make sure when you clean off your vehicle, you clean the snow 

towards the curb line. 

• Utility Wires. 

To report any power outages, poles outages and wires down (low hanging). 

Please call the following: 

PSE&G 1(800) 436-7734 (please include pole number located on a silver bracket on the pole) 

Comcast 1(800) 266-2278 

Verizon 1(800) 922-0204 

                                              KEEPING OUR TOWN CLEAN 

 Keeping our Township clean is the responsibility of all of us. Members of our business and 

residential community are encouraged to maintain their premises with a daily cleaning of 

your property. Residents/Business owners are encouraged to keep their grass maintained 

and clear of litter.  

Remember, if you see something say something by calling Department of Public Works at 

(973) 926-1110. 

                                                                                         

Please download the Recycle Coach App for friendly household trash and recycling pick up reminders, 

and helpful recycling tips. 

 

We are in this together.  

Let’s take pride in Hillside. 


